



ECAB MEETING #1
Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, January 17, 2023
5:30 PM - Conference Room

-
- I. Call to Order**
 - II. Roll Call**
 - III. Summer Ideas and Plans**
-

- IV. Roll Call**
 - A. 5:30 PM**

| ECAB Present/Absent | | |
|---|-----------|---|
| 1. President | Ahluwalia | P |
| 2. Executive Vice President | Nguyen | P |
| 3. Vice President of Campus Internal Affairs | Barman | P |
| 4. Vice President of External Affairs | Renteria | P |
| 5. Vice President of Finance | Huang | P |
| 6. Vice President of Sustainability | Nguyen | P |
| 7. Vice President of Marketing | Pham | P |
| 8. Vice President of Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion | Greene | P |
| 9. Transfer Student Director | Javed | E |
| 10. Personnel Director | Hari | P |

| | | |
|---|---------|---|
| 11. First Time College Student Director | Bui | P |
| 12. Elections Director | Arias | P |
| 13. International Student Director | Aierken | P |
| 14. Non-traditional Student Director | Cobian | E |

Notes: Pres, EVP, VPs - Voting Members

V. Check-in: All good?

A. Timing: 5:30pm - Wednesday (bi-weekly)

B. Quick announcements:

1. Ankita:

a) Has meetings with Financial Aid and IT Solutions coming up. Feel free to share any thoughts on that:

(1) Financial Aid: Angel's representative - Briana Trujillo (btruj010@ucr.edu), VPF Huang

b) HWS Event this week

c) Alumni Relations and CRF Event next week

d) 1-1s with our ECAB team and OTP team

e) Senators have been reaching out with projects and initiatives:

(1) Happy to support with that - SDRC, TAPS, Student Worker Support

f) Global Fair - Senator Anjana, our International Students Director Nadia, and I went to ALL of the E&Gs, shared our flyer last week and posters around campus, and personally invited them all to attend

(1) Global Fair marketing - filming video

g) TAPS meeting planned for friday

h) Adam and I working to volunteer with RCOE

i) Collaboration planned with A Friend in Me club - volunteer event

j) R'Gear

k) Free Speech Workshop - please let us know how we can support with that - held admin accountable and requested more resources and a detailed list of what admin has done re. programming and initiatives to empower communities affected

l) Senior BBQ and send off event

m) HUB governing board, Adam attending Campus Finance committees this quarter

n) Sustainable menstrual products

- o) Faith leading the Compton Initiative as well as Black History Month events
- p) More club shoutouts/dropins
- q) Elections x President collab with student life orgs

2. Victoria:

- a) 3 weeks minimum for events with Mayan
 - (1) Will be working on training with event planning
 - (2) Please invite anyway in your offices to spread word regarding policies and procedures
- b) After senate meetings there will be recaps through newsletters
- c) State of the Association will be February 1 which includes January and December updates
 - (1) Let Victoria know if you can not attend
 - (2) Upload presentations to designated google folder (not links)
- d) Chass senators special elections
- e) Reviews CHASS elections timeline

3. Ruhi:

- a) Committee meetings going well
- b) Basic needs x GCAP - Food Recovery
- c) R' Safety Net
 - (1) Let Ruhi know if interested
- d) End Overdose event w/interested offices and President
- e) Menstrual Products Projects
- f) Continuing SVSH resources with care
- g) Pitch very cool idea: Legal Clinic
 - (1) Will help students with various academic backgrounds with tax information
- h) SSFAC
- i) Rec governing board

4. Hemant

- a) Highlander Spirit committee
 - (1) Tailgate last quarter
 - (a) Improve more marketing
 - (b) Brandon is interested in further discussions
- b) Campus Safety
 - (1) Tabling event today for campus safety escort
- c) Starting weekly meetings for Women's Rights and Equity and personnel committee

- d) Women's Rights and Equity can work on event to showcase organizations with a focus on women led organizations
 - (1) Angel willing to assist with the government relations aspect
- 5. Brandon
 - a) Newsletter with certain deadlines and new policies
 - b) Working on bylaw amendments with funding for Angel's office
 - c) Budget reallocations and reviewing reserves by end of winter or early spring
 - d) Highlander consulting collab on february 15 from 3-4pm with an open panel for internships and other relations
 - e) Collab with UBA end of winter or early spring
 - f) Hosting an event focused on business students with different panels
 - g) Meeting with Vice Chancellor to address financial concerns
- 6. Ángel
 - a) Voter registration drive week 4
 - (1) Goal is 100 students
 - (2) Will be valentines focused
 - (3) Goal is 300 students registered by end of February
 - b) Civic Engagement
 - (1) Will bring voting machine to UCR
 - c) Jan 31 - Ignite National to empower Women
 - d) Civic engagement - 50 students
 - e) Government relations
 - (1) Latina lobby day -february 26
 - (a) Sacramento
 - (2) Lack of coordination within cosco hall
 - (3) Office hours with CSP once every week
 - (a) CSP also being able to help with any last minute promotions
 - (4) R'SAC trip will be virtual this quarter
 - (5) R'Veterans lobby day in may
 - (6) R'Women's lobby day in march
 - (7) Student parent lobby day
 - (8) Transfer lobby day in april
 - (9) Black student lobby day in april
 - (10) Will advocating to UC Regents next week in San Francisco
 - f) Highlander action committee
 - (1) Having a focus on transportation

- (2) Bike share main priority this quarter
 - (a) Current shift in getting scooters banned
 - (b) Will launch a survey to see the view of student on bikes
- (3) Workshop for ab431
- (4) Educating students on how UCR possess military grade weapons
 - (a) Hold admin accountable
- (5) Educate students on cohort tuition model
 - (a) Tuition hikes
- g) Labor committee
 - (1) Organizing with starbucks worker united to get Starbucks off of UCR
 - (2) No your Rights workshop happening this quarter
 - (3) UC Hill Day will be last event to take undocumented students to event as real IDs will be required for the future
- h) Federal funding for R'garden is a possibility to increase their funding.

7. Nadia

- a) Global fair on February 23rd 4pm-7pm
 - (1) Please let cultural clubs know about event
 - (2) Performances and fashion show
 - (3) 5-6 clubs finalized as of now, and more for tabling
 - (4) Instagram communication to effectively communicate with organizations
 - (5) If you have food handlers permit please let Nadia know if you are interested in event
- b) Event for Women's history month in planning phase
- c) Finalizing changes in bylaws completed by this week or latest next week

8. Ellen

- a) Food and security project with basic needs
- b) Lab coat recycle program in works with Ruhi
- c) Further Recycling programs
- d) Policy for food recovery program with assistance form R'Garden
- e) Write up all presidential stances on environmental concerns
- f) Bring your own Cup for Boba event last week
- g) Fellow is planning 4 more events for the Winter Quarter
- h) February 21 custom holiday making candles
- i) Thrift swap event

- j) Spring Chimes event making bamboo wind chimes
 - k) Paint Night event with air purifying paints
 - l) Working with Mayan to plan Earth Week
9. TJ:
- a) Contacting senators for tabling
 - b) Revamping more readable sheet for tabling prepared for next week
 - c) Check in system this quarter
 - (1) Will have a marketing member at table to track attendance
 - d) Increasing overall efficiency of reposting and posting instagram stories and posts
 - e) ECAB tabling day
 - (1) Brochures for tabling
10. Alex:
- a) Designed R'Gear - great design!
 - b) R'Gear planning
 - c) Elections revised timeline from feedback from senators and ECAB
 - (1) 4 weeks of campaigning rather than 6
 - d) Special elections
 - e) Rooms reserved for presidential debates per week
 - (1) Candidates convention at bell tower
 - f) Mandatory workshop dates set, working on locations
 - g) Please continue to advertise elections
 - h) 200+ to invite clubs/orgs to go with elections
 - (1) Encourage to participate in elections
 - (2) Current ECAB to come out to event to showcase what they do and how we can support
 - (3) Catering and goody bags for event
 - i) Completed elections merch
11. Ahman
- a) E&G liaison and fellow dropped out of ASUCR
 - (1) Looking for replacement
 - (2) Need to ratify new E&G liaison with senate
 - (a) Victoria can make an emergency amendment for upcoming senate meeting
 - b) Drop-ins with Costo hall continuing this quarter
 - c) Collab with Ellen and Ruhi on bring additional ASL classes to student population
 - d) Assisting ASP to make event for black history month
12. Andrew
- a) Met for R'Gear planning

- (1) Used as incentive for voting
- b) Working on bylaw changes
- c) Winter social with food and a possibility of shirts
- d) Instagram creation for office finalized and currently live

VI. Elections (Ankita's notes)

- A. If you choose to do endorsements, up to you! Please be respectful and kind.
- B. Closed door conversations about endorsements are NOT encouraged.
- C. Overall, if you have any questions or concerns about elections, please go to ED Alex.
- D. Treat the entire Elections team with respect.
- E. As ASUCR Officials, it is our job to support with marketing of elections - so please share any flyers about elections as well and spread the word!
- F. Any announcements/notes from Alex:
 - 1. Endorsements
 - a) More information on endorsements to come
 - b) If you or anyone is running this year please remember that there is no campaigning until the actual campaign period.
 - c) If you have any concerns regarding elections please let Alex know and there will be an anonymous form if wanting to submit anonymously

VII. SOTAS - end of month (mandatory)


- A. February 1st

VIII. Announcements (Quick ones)

- A. No 1-1 updates today
- B. Quick Announcements

IX. Global fair - please encourage your fellows to join meeting

X. ASUCR Exec. Mandated Tabling with a twist (all of us will be tabling in shifts of 1hr)

- A. Would next week or week 4 be better? THIS IS ON PAUSE – PRIORITIZING MORE E&G DROPINS
- B. Does Wednesday?
 - 1. 11-1 - Ellen
 - 2. 3pm - Ruhi
 - 3. 4pm -
- C.  Winter '24 Tabling (Senators) ← for reference next meeting

XI. Adjournment

- A. Meeting adjourned at 6:40 pm (PST)